

## Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis

**Board of Commissioners** 

Executive Director Vincent O. Leggett

Carl O. Snowden, Chair Cynthia Carter, Vice Chair Richard B. Callahan, Treasurer Deborah A. Johnson Jeffrey C. Henderson Elizamae Robinson Jacquelyn V. Wells

February 24, 2015

Daniel Bucheli, Office of the Mayor City of Annapolis 160 Duke of Gloucester Street Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Mr. Bucheli:

The Honoree Committee is submitting the Let's Talk Social Youth Group of Bloomsbury Square to receive the Martha Wood Leadership Award for March, 2015. The Group was selected based upon its many contributions to the well-being of the Bloomsbury Square Community.

The resident Youth Group was formed in January, 2012 by the Resident Council of Bloomsbury Square and members meet once a month to discuss social events, set goals and have an enjoyable time getting to know each other. Members have Rules for Membership based around Respect for self and others.

The Group has held several bake sales to help with expenses to serve the Bloomsbury Square Community. The most recent Holiday Event enabled the Youth Group (with donations also from the Ward One Residents' Association) to procure hats and gloves for Bloomsbury Square residents. The Let's Talk Social Youth Group members have also been helpful: assisting seniors with their packages; shoveling snow in the Community; helping to set-up and clean-up at Bloomsbury Square Unity Day; taking care of flowers at the Community Corner and keeping trash under control at the Community Playground.

For valuable service to the residents of the Bloomsbury Square Community, it is with pleasure that the Honoree Committee has selected the Let's Talk Social Youth Group as the fifty-first recipient of the prestigious Martha Wood Leadership Award.

Sincerely,

The Honoree Committee

